THE EDITOR’S CORNER —

A member has suggested that the editor’'s
name and address should appear in every is-
sue of the Bulletin for the convenience of
members who may wish to write to him.

Actually, during the 45 months that the
current editor has handled the Bulletin,
there probably have been fewer than half a -
dozen issues in which the names and add- |
resses of all the Club's officers have not
appeared. The list is left out only on
occasions when the Bulletin is pressed for
space. Three of those occasions f£fell in
recent months due to the long lists of new
members that had to be published.

However, the member makes a good point,
and anytime in the future when the whole
list of officers can't be included, the ed-
itor will list his name and address under
that of the secretary on the back page.

And speaking of the editor's address,
he wurgently needs to receive some Perfins
articles from members for upcoming issues
of the Bulletin. The cupboard is almost
bare. If you have the.data for an article,
but don't want to write it yourself, send
the data to the editor and he will attempt
to put it in publication form. Also, the
editor is always glad to receive items of
interest for the Bulletin, be they Perfin
or personal.

Vice President Dorothy Savage reports
that she sent out only 15 Perfin Primers
in May. The pace is slackening a bit,
it seems, after the flood of new members
we've had over the past few months.

Member C. Schoeps (§#1315) reports the
finding of Schermack Type III Perfin #37 on
Scott #345 (5¢ blue). Information from
other Club members who have other Perfin
numbers on this issue would be greatly ap-
preciated by Mr. Schoeps.

Your editor has just returned from a
very enjoyable 4-day visit to CAPEX, during
which he and his wife took a side trip to
see Niagara Falls for the first time. The
view from the Canadian side of the falls
would certainly appear to be far superior to
that from the U.S. side. The editor didnot
run into any of our Canadian members at the
show, although several U.S. members were on
hand while he was there. Two Perfins Club
members - Barbara de Violini and your edi-
tor - were on the program at the APS Writers





